The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Board of Supervisors was called to order on May 7, 2020 at 7 p.m. at the Grange Hall with social distancing and masks being worn. Supervisors present: Doug Sivers, Dave Bailey, and Alton Wilber. Secretary/Treasurer present: Linda Rockwell. Alternate Secretary/Treasurer present: Janette Tiffany. Public present: Darrin DeRose and Lori Raub.

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

<u>Remembering Ted Plevinsky</u>. A moment of silence was held in memory of former supervisor Ted Plevinsky.

<u>Public Comments</u> Doug reported that he had received a report from Liberty Township Tax Collector Alice Roe. She reported that \$21,315 of taxes are outstanding. A brief discussion was held on the possibility of waiving the penalty on taxes.

<u>Minutes</u> Dave made a motion to accept the April 2020 Meeting Minutes as presented. Doug seconded and Alton voted yes.

<u>Road Report</u> Dave reported the following April 2020 activities: stripped down the plow trucks; graded and rolled on Howard, Upper Rhiney, Lyons, and Lower Rhiney; repairs to roller; serviced the tractor and roller; put new teeth on the rake; graded and rolled Valley View, Mahoney, Tripp and Mill.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Dave made a motion to accept the April 2020 Treasurer's Report, pay Bill List 05-2020, pay any bills which are normally paid during the month and pay thee payroll for May. Doug seconded and Alton voted yes.

Scheduled Public Input None.

Old Business Linda noted that all the Statement of Financial Interest Forms have been completed. Thank you.

Doug noted that FEMA has signed documents for road repairs and it will be sent to PEMA. Also that Jim Brozena informed him that FEMA is not doing anything about buyouts at this time.

New Business None.

Meetings The Liberty Township Planning Commission and COG are cancelled for May. The Annual Conference of PSATS is cancelled, but Lori and Alton are preregistered for next year's conference. Also, PSATS cancelled the room reservations.

<u>Check Signing</u> The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

<u>Correspondence</u> A brief discussion was held on the Tire/Metal Cleanup days. If it is done this year, it will have to be in July.

The correspondence was briefly reviewed. Linda was instructed to continue the SAM renewal.

Adjournment Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:31 p.m. Doug seconded and Alton voted yes.